	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2020/4126/P

	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Josh Lawlor


	83 St Augustine's Road

London

NW1 9RR


	Proposal(s)

	Erection of single storey lower ground floor rear extension to existing two bedroom flat (C3) with addition of railings to the extensions flat roof.

	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	0
	No. of responses


	2

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	2
0
0

	Summary of representations 


	Two objections were received from two separate addresses. 
85 St Augustines Road objected on the following grounds:
1. Future occupants of the ground floor flat at No. 83 will inevitably use the walk-on terrace on the roof of the rear extension as their outdoor space: children playing, meals, parties, etc. This will result into an unacceptable level of noise that will materially reduce our family's enjoyment and use of our property at 85 St Augustine's Road and will negatively affect its value. 
Officer response to point 1 above:

1. On Officers request the extent of the proposed terrace has been reduced. The extent of the terrace is now similar to the extent of existing terrace and is not considered to exacerbate current levels of overlooking towards neighbouring windows and gardens. The terrace has an area of 7.5sqm which is a modest size and not suited to intensive use. Overlooking towards no.81 would be mitigated by the built form of this properties extension. It would be unreasonable to request that the applicant remove the terrace completely as there is an existing terrace. This outdoor amenity space is important for this units standard of living.
85a St Augustine’s Road objected to the proposal on the following grounds:
1.  Overlooking The flat roof terrace looks directly into my mother's conservatory (used as dining room and office) which has a pitched glass roof; this is a huge invasion of privacy.
2. Light The roof terrace railings (and any opaque material used to preserve privacy) shut out light into the conservatory which will materially reduce both the occupants' enjoyment of the garden flat of 85a St Augustine's Road, and also its value.
3. Noise The likely high use of the roof terrace, given the fact that the flat has no access to the garden, means an unacceptable increase in noise which will materially reduce both the occupants' enjoyment of the garden flat of 85a St Augustine's Road, and also its value.
Officer response to points 1-5:

1. On Officers request the extent of the proposed terrace has been reduced. The extent of the terrace is now similar to the extent of the existing terrace and is not considered to exacerbate current levels of overlooking towards neighbouring windows and rear gardens. The terrace is set away from the opaque glass rear extension of no. 83 and would therefore not cause harmful overlooking. The terrace has an area of 7.5sqm which is a modest size and not suited to intensive use. It would be unreasonable to request that the applicant remove the terrace completely as there is an existing terrace. This outdoor amenity space is important for this units standard of living. There would be no impact on light from the metal railings or increase in noise.


	Recommendation:- 

Grant planning permission 


